

THE RT REVD ROBERT WICKHAM
BISHOP OF EDMONTON
27 Thurlow Road, London, NW3 5PP
bishop.edmonton@london.anglican.org
Tel: 0203 837 5250

Mr M Clifford 297 Chase Road Southgate London N14 6JA

8 May 2017

Dear Matthew,

I was fortunate to read your most recent SIAMS inspection report today, from March's inspection. As a result, I wanted to write to you and offer my congratulations to you and to your staff team for this impressive report. It is not easy to be graded Outstanding, but you have done it. Well done indeed.

I was especially pleased to read about your careful planning of collective worship, which was rooted in your school's Christian values. As has been noted, such values do lead to exemplary behaviour from the pupils who are keen to always do their best. Clearly, such values and collective worship have helped to develop and strengthen your relationship with the parish church, and I am very glad to hear how important and impressive this relationship is to both church and school. I was also very thrilled to read about the impressive contribution that you personally are making to the life of the school, alongside your senior leaders, Governors and others. Thank you. Please pass on my thanks to the staff team, to the Governors, to the parents, but most especially to the children for their hard work.

With my prayers and best wishes,

Robert Wickham
Bishop of Edmonton